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Dear Year 13,

I have known you my whole life and I can’t believe it’s time to say 
goodbye. Throughout the years we have shared memories that I’m sure 
I’ll always keep with me . 

This year the time spent in the common room has united us even further . 
I will miss you on Saturday nights , and I’ll miss our rap battles in the 
playground and the talent show. You have a talent to make even the most 
unpleasant seeming tasks very fun .

I particularly remember the procession which we got in lots of trouble for. 
This happened whilst taking down tables from a teachers room and you 
came up with the idea of recreating a procession by having a student 
carried on top of the table. You make every moment in school worthwhile 
and I think I speak in the name of many by saying THANK YOU . You will 
be missed!!!   

Best wishes and luck in the future. I hope our paths cross again .
                                                
  Orlando Alonso.
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SUMMER FAIR 2017
This year´s summer Fair has been spectacular. It had a lot of fun things 
you could do and eat nice and tasty food. A lot of primary year groups 
had interesting and fun games you could play, but not only the games 
were good, but the prices they offered really attracted people to go and 
play.
  
 The food stands were one of the main attractions to older people, as a 
lot of them wanted to taste our delicious choices, so the stands ran out 
of resources  really quickly. There was a big variety of food, ranging 
from pizzas to a big nice chocolate cake.
   
A really important part of the fair was the concerts and the raffle, which 
took part at the end of the fair. The concert was really entertaining and 
a lot of people enjoyed it and took part in it. The act that I prefered was 
the one where my friends sang a song with Ms. Bueno at the piano and 
Andres on the guitar.
    
The raffle went on really well. Ms. Roberts organized it and a lot of 
people won amazing prizes.

 This summer fair has been amazing, we hope the next one is even 
better.
 
   
By Liena Year 8.a 



Summer Fair 2017
  
I think that the English School of Asturias’ Summer Fair is one of the best times in the 
whole year. Of course there's a Sports Day and Carnival. But for me the Summer Fair is 
something special.

The School’s Summer Fair is an event that happens every year on a Saturday, at the 
start of the summer, all the people that would like to come are invited. In this yearly 
event, every class thinks and develops an idea that will potentially have a benefit for 
charity. It can be anything from trying to get a as most plastic ducks in your side in 1 
minute, to selling your own baked cakes.  

This year, our class and the next door one organized a stall called “Cakes and 
Balloons”. We had a few tables full of homemade sweet desserts including cookies and 
cupcakes. While in inside, skillful people lead by Lucia and Antonio modeled balloons 
into the desired shapes. 

I must say that I am not very good at making stuff with my hands, although I have seen 
many impressive things in my life, the agility that many people learnt in only two weeks 
was impressive. Now I’ve seen how in less than three minutes, two balloons were 
shaped into a beautiful flower, which we sold.

The satisfaction of selling your own designed product to the public, could be described 
as relief. It shows that you presented your cake convincingly enough, and that's part of 
the job done. Also as the Summer Fair developed more people started buying our 
cakes, meaning that we did a great job while baking. Here we take into account 
everything, to make our product perfect for the audience.
At the end of the day we gathered up more that 300€ in our stall only. It all came from 
our efforts spent in getting that cupcake just right. We saw that all of our efforts have 
accomplished something by the end of the day, and that was money for the people that 
need it more than us.

Like every year it's been better than last time, it's been a time that I will never forget. Not 
only the memories made today, but all the skills learnt, including how to make a dog 
from a balloon (yes, I did it, although with lots of help), how to make a brownie, also, and 
most importantly, I’ve learnt how to organize such a unique thing as a business, a thing 
that you don't do every day. 
 

By Tomas Rodriguez Y9B 







STUDENT WORLD MAGAZINE, IT'S GONNA GET LIT!

As you might have noticed, Year 13 are leaving, which means that the 
amazing editor of the Student World, Cristina Rodriguez Maillo, also has to 
leave, leaving us to the question of: who is going to take charge? Rita 
Cilleruelo is taking over as the editor, with new ideas and a new vibe to make 
the magazine even better than it was before, and I, Christina Bares, as the 
co-editor, will be there to help her.

So, what is going to change? 
First of all, the Student World Magazine Team is getting a little privilege: 
Identifications. These are going to let you have access to different places, get 
an early lunch or give you advantage in some aspects.   

The next thing is the fact that we want you, all students, to actually want to 
read this, so we want students from primary and secondary to write articles, 
meaning that everyone can be involved at least once. So, if you decide to 
join you can get your friends to write articles too.

Lastly, the magazine design is going to change, to capture your attention and 
make everyone want to read it. 

We guarantee it’ll be fun and enjoyable. 

If anyone has any doubts, or already knows they want to join (which is 
awesome), you can contact Rita or me by: 

rita.ma@colegioingles.co.uk 
christina.ba@colegioingles.co.uk 

Or talk to us in school if you see us. 

       Christina Bares Y12
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